Dear VMC Families,
This letter is to inform you that Vincent Massey Collegiate has received a positive COVID-19 test result(s).  This case does not result in any class closure.  Updated parameters related to COVID-19 have been added in the following attachments for your review:
COVID Situation Evaluation for parent newsletter 02-15-21.pdf 
COVID-19 Situation Evaluation for parent newsletter 02-15-21 fr.pdf 
Rest assured, we are collaborating with the health authorities to identify and monitor those who have recently been in close contact with this (these) individual(s) and are following public health instructions diligently. To limit transmission, individuals who have been in close contact with the affected person have been instructed to stay home. If your child was in close contact with this individual, you have been advised. We must respect confidentiality and as such, we are not able to provide additional information.
The school remains open and continues to apply all necessary measures to prevent further spread.  We invite you to be particularly vigilant regarding your state of health and that of your child.
If you or your child has one or more of the symptoms listed below, please call 514-644-4545 without delay to assess the appropriateness of making an appointment for a screening test for COVID-19.  
My child has been in contact with a case of COVID-19. What to do?
Outil-Famille-Depistage-Jeune-enfant-Algorithme-Contact-COVID-19-EN EMSB (1).pdf 
Outil-Famille-Depistage-Jeune-enfant-Algorithme-Contact-COVID-19 EMSB.pdf 
Our priority remains the health of our students and staff. Rest assured that we are monitoring the situation closely in collaboration with the regional public health authorities.
Thank you for your collaboration,
Franca Cristiano
Principal
fcristiano@emsb.qc.ca

